KINROSS HOCKEY CLUB

15th MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

10 November 2016
1. Present: Gail Nelson, Andrew Montford, Andrew McIntyre, Libby Simpson, Gurdial Duhre, Susie McIntyre, Lindsay Broderick-Knight, Chelle Best, Richard Savage

2. Apologies:    Amy Weatherup, Dougie Ogilvie, Chris Robson,

3. Approval of minutes:


Minutes of the 14th Management Committee Meeting were approved

4. Matters Outstanding:

         (a) Survey – results were presented and stated 30% response.

                                           Generally felt a positive response. Focus is people.



       Club indicated that there could be improvements in social aspects – especially using the club house after matches – the Committee would communicate this to the Team Captains.

Resume and any action plan to be forwarded to the Club Members
Action: Monty


         (b) Vision and Mission Statement –  Susie had drafted this and presented to the Committee which found it acceptable.

This would be placed on the website.
Action: Monty

                      (c) Clubs First Tool- still to be decided on acceptable format and then liaise with Scott Madden.
Aspect of strengthen the visibility of the club with schools – this may be better to leave until the pitch is finalised.

Perth and Kinross development squad – Scott had secured £8K from the Gannochy Trust for this for coaches – uncertain whether any monies for Kinross Hockey but Andrew would liaise and allocate best use if any transpired.

Actions from the Clubs 1st Tool – most have now been completed.
Coaches workshop with Scott. Andrew McIntyre attended and highlighted that some clubs across the area have regular monthly coaches’ meetings and able to offer support across clubs – it was felt that Kinross Hockey may benefit from this and some structure. This was agreed and Andrew would organise the first meeting.
Action: Andrew McI 

Gail would contact Scott Madden and update on the Clubs First Tool and invite to the next meeting.
Action: Gail

(d) PVGs –  Chelle reported that priority was with the coaches and parent helpers. Gail has the current list. Andrew to chase up individuals. Self declaration forms paper copies can be handed out.                                                         Action:  Andrew McI

Travel forms – these can be printed off and distributed to the teams.Action: Andrew/ Lindsey/Chris

Child protection / self declaration / travel forms – these can be put online.                 Action: Monty

                     (g) First Aiders: Sports Coach UK – course to be run on the 14/01/2017

Attendees will be Libby Simpson, Lindsay Broderick-Knight, Chelle Best.

Club members holding a 1st aid certificate should submit a copy to the Committee.

4. Reports
(a) Secretary: 
Perth and Kinross Sports development had emailed clubs informing of grants available – Kinross Hockey is well set up and looking already into current options.

Kinross Xmas Market – looking for volunteers to help set up.

(b) Treasurer
                             Balance sheet presented to the committee.

£1K has now been transferred to Kinross Astro towards container costs.
Subs – mostly up to date and outstanding payments being chased.

Kit – some men still to pay – Chris attending to.

(c) Mens/Ladies Club Captains
Ladies – ongoing communications with the teams and some Korinthians have played ladies matches.

Hockey/Netball – games scheduled for 11/11 and the 14/11

Korinthians – aiming to try and entice them to come along to club events rather than organising their own.
Men- nil issues raised. Broken window caused at Dollar pitch, waiting to hear.
Umpiring – club is trying to organise badge practical testing but difficult. There is a lack of testers in Midland – Gail trying to coordinate.
    
Pitches  - all booked for the season by Susie
(d) Junior Convenor
Junior tournaments being played regularly every month. The numbers at the coaching sessions are very good and still managing to use KGV. More algaeside to be bought to treat the puddle area at the goal and this would enable the juniors to continue to use the pitch.
Action: Monty
Forthcoming events: Korinthians vs older juniors -aiming March 2017

                                  Ladies vs the juniors – late Thursday sessions have worked well and more sessions to be planned.

Survey – recent club survey highlighted the success of the youth section in the Club

(e) Social Convenor

Amy not present but had emailed update on forthcoming events.

Xmas dinner: Payments would be organised by Monty – Amy to send list of attendees, 25 approx. 
Action: Monty

Burns Night Quiz – organised for 27 Jan at KGV

Mixed Tournaments – these should include the younger players
Fitness -  it was felt this was deteriorating in the club players due to lack of training facilities – option for an indoor facility was mooted and this was open for discussion. Difficulty obtaining outdoor facilities and Lindsey had emailed member re training on alternative days. The outcome of this was ongoing.
5. Kinross Astro SCIO (Pitch) update
Lease – Gurdi and Monty had met with the lawyers and the lease now largely resolved. The lease should be signed in the next 2wks and then the pitch legally is owned by Kinross Astro SCIO.
Lights – Kinross Hockey would pay the electricity – additional over ride keys would have to be obtained.

Keys and access formats to the changing rooms etc. would all have to be determined.
Charter House Vertitop – will do a demo of the cleaning and brushing of the pitch next week -  most likely Wed 16/11 – Gail and Monty may be able to attend.


Action: Monty
Algaeside – treatment cost quoted by McNabb's would be £630 and KGV agreed to pay for this if felt worthwhile. Committee decided that the better option would be for the Hockey Club to do a 1 off treatment at £50 and then the forthcoming frost should kill off the algae. Monty to organise and monitor.
1st Jan – the pitch officially belongs to Kinross Astro SCIO
               Perth and Kinross Council will still be responsible for maintaining the pitch until it has been replaced – the hockey club only pay for the lights.
SCIO – Gail informed the Committee that she had resigned from this body and representatives from the club were currently Andrew, Gurdi, Monty and Richard.
KGV – AGM set for 9th Jan 2017 – club representative was agreed as Andrew McIntyre.

6. AOCB
Cycle cross event – volunteers required on the 4/12.  2 slots – 0800-1200 & 1200-1600
Santa Run- unsure of status of this event – Richard will investigate if the Club can participate.
Gail thanked all the Committee and those who had given up their time to attend the many recent workshops, events and meetings, and also congratulated Monty for completing the Hockey Leaders tutors course.
Meeting closed at 2130hrs
Date of next meeting – 12/01/17 at 1945hrs KGV
